Draft Minutes

College of Liberal Arts Faculty Council Meeting

Meeting 7, March 5, 2013
3:30pm – 5:00 pm / AS – 124B (enter through room 124)

Attendance: Ruixi Ai, Sabrina Alimahomed, Hyowan Ban, Jeff Blutinger, San Bolkan, Kiyomi Chinen, Alicia del Campo, Araceli Esparza, Carl Fisher, Ragan Fox, Antonia Garcia Orozco, Lisa Glatt, Cora Goldstein, Gary Griswold, Dave Hood, Misty Jaffe, Chris Karadjov, Alex Klein, Barbara LeMaster, Beth Manke, Lynda McCroskey, Charles Ponce de Leon, Xuemei Liu, Karen Quintiliani, John Schrder, Jordan Smith, Tom Strybel, Enrico Vettore, David Wallace, Dave Whitney, Kerry Woodward, Arturo Zavala. 

I. Call to Order at 3:35
II. Approval of Agenda 
Hood: motion to approve. Smith: second. Approved unanimously. 

III. Approval of Minutes for 2/5/14 and 2/19/14
One correction from Blutinger, approved. 2/5 Minutes approved unanimously. 

2/18 minutes approved unanimously.

IV. Reports
A. Executive Committee: Chair’s Report
Planning for CLA retreat—more details forthcoming. 

Enrollment Management ad-hoc committee has been convened. We’ll be following up with Chairs and others to gather anonymous data and feedback on this process. 

Scholarly Intersections is underway and proposals are under consideration. 

B. Dean's Report 
Intentional GE plan is moving forward. University Deans, Provost and Vice-Provost are behind it. These Intentional GE themes provide some cohesion to otherwise random selections of GE classes for undergraduate students. Some themes may have particular “threads,” others not. CLA should begin working on these GE themes that may help students from particularly constrained majors. Fall 2014 will see the beginning of this program, with approximately 6 themes to launch; will be presented at SOAR with Lynn Mahoney’s and Bron Pellissier’s support. They will lead to particular competencies or get them close to earning a minor. Proposal will be taken to GEGC soon. 
University needs more writing intensive capstones; CLA departments should work to develop them. 

Alex Klein: how should faculty weigh in on these and share ideas? 
Wallace: No more proposals will be implemented for fall 2014; we expect to revise the list of 6 and to expand it. 

More RSCA assignments this year, and next year, we hope to go on expanding it. But currently, there is a $60 million budget gap for CSULB (between what CA gov’t has allocated and expenses we have on budget). We will have at least 100 3-unit assignments this year. We’ll also have a few small faculty grants as well.
Enrollment management is underway for fall schedule; requires special attention for some programs where access for some students is important. Primetime schedule slots are in demand; AAAS has been able to add an additional course by scheduling it at 8AM—measures like this provide workable compromises. 

Instructional Technology Task Force in Academic Senate generated a set of proposals that will be presented to Senate soon and distributed to faculty. 

C. Academic Senate Report
Feb 20 last meeting; first reading of policy revision for requirements for M.A.’s. Massive variance in how units can be applied across different departments. Most of the issues come down to adjusting the language in our documentation to make it Title V-friendly. 

First reading of policy on faculty contact hours discussion ratio to live/online contact hours for office hours (all available on website). 

Senate meeting tomorrow: change in policy reqs for minors: reducing the minimum units to 15 and reducing the number of upper-div units from 9-6.
Quintiliani: how will that affect transfer students?  

D. Budget Committee Report
Nothing to report. 

E. CLA PR Committee
Website updating initiative—will be contacting depts. for designees. 
alumni profiles 1: see CWL website 

alumni profiles 2: guess their major

TV in process

Invitation to participate

V. Old Business:
A. Letter on Ethnic Studies

LeMaster: Chancellor called the stoppage a “moratorium”; committee working on report on Ethnic Studies; moratorium is scheduled to end as soon as the report is finished, likely in June of 2014. The chancellor has not promised to address any of the issues in the report, and the moratorium will be lifted after it is received. Our new letter asks for three-year period to respond to report and implement its suggestions. Previous letter is focused on ethnic studies departments and programs; this one keeps the focus there but includes other departments as well. We would like this to go to CSULB (President and Provost) and CSU admin (Chancellor). 

Blutinger: this letter seems more directed to this campus, asking for the moratorium to be continued regardless of potential end of the system-wide moratorium. Perhaps we can address to President and Provost, and cc the Chancellor. 
Stone: can we send also to the Chancellor’s Task Force? Also, the June deadline is for the initial report, then there will be an open period for responses, followed by the final report. List of members of the Task Force is available online: admins (Presidents/Vice-Presidents) and faculty from ethnic studies and related departments, also student representatives.
Discussion over the advantages of addressing to our campus vs. to the Chancellor.
Blutinger: suggests we add to the list of endorsements by soliciting support from department chairs across the CSU system. 

LeMaster: we can send this out to other FCs at other CSUs and suggest that they send a similar letter. I want this to go to our campus—administration and Academic Senate—and cc’ed to Chancellor’s office and to Blue Ribbon Commission.
Blutinger: motion to address letter to CSU President, Provost, Academic Senate and CC Chancellor’s Office and the CSU Task Force on the Advancement of Ethnic Studies, then invite other CSU campuses to do the same. 
Second: Quintiliani. 

Approved unanimously.  
Friendly amendments discussed and approved by LeMaster. Revised draft will be circulated.  

Motion to approve letter and allow Barbara LeMaster and Antonio Garcia-Orozco to revise lightly: del Campo. Second: Blutinger. 
Approved unanimously.  

B. Constitutional Amendments
Amendments approved today will be presented at CLA retreat and discussion will continue through FC meeting in April 2014. 
No quorum at 2/18 meeting, but made progress in designating certain changes as consent calendar items. Currently, we have a series of amendments voted on by partial body of FC with comments and options in place. 

Blutinger: Motion to approve all amendments proposed and adopted at special FC meeting 2/18/14, with the exception of 8.1. Second: del Campo.


Approved unanimously.  

(quorum lost; motions from the following will be re-proposed at the next FC meeting)

Amendments by Dave Stewart and Ragan Fox that if adopted require change to RTP document. Stewart’s (9.1). 

Ragan Fox’s amendment (9.1 b) requires discussion. 
C. Political Science Department modification to RTP Policy (revision)
Quorum lost.
VI. Adjournment 5:00 PM 
Motion to adjourn: Smith. Second: Karadjov. Approved. 
